
Full Council actions (excluding Motions) – 9 November 2022   

Topic Action Responsibility Progress

149. Public Questions Q4 – Cllr Kathy Williams to arrange a meeting 
with the member of the public (Steve Gower) to 
discuss his concerns regarding a ‘do not place’ 
list.

Siobhan 
Farmer

Cllr Kathy Williams is 
arranging a meeting with Mr 
Gower to discuss the issue 
raised, and will be supported 
by Helen Flitton, Head of 
Commissioning for Complex 
Needs.

250. Public Questions Q.17 – Cllr Philip Robinson to liaise with ITU on 
the home to school transport provision for the 
Cotswold School. 

Colin Chick Discussions underway, 
meeting between key 
stakeholders to be held in 
late November or early 
December.

363. Public Questions Q.19 – Cllr David Gray to confirm when the LTP 
will be revised with the member of the public 
(Chris White).

Colin Chick We are currently awaiting 
LTP review national guidance 
from the DfT. This has been 
delayed and is now expected 
to be published in early 2023. 
It is therefore anticipated that 
the GCC LTP review will start 
after that guidance has been 
published.

451. Public Questions Q.24 – Cllr Dominic Morris to organise for an 
officer to discuss the issues with the member of 
the public (Alan Mossman).

Colin Chick Meeting being arranged with 
relevant highway officers.

5 Public Questions Q.42 – The accuracy of the website where the 
places children can eat for free or for £1 are listed 
to be checked and updated where required.

Chris Spencer The website has been 
updated accordingly.

665. Public Questions Q.50 – Cllr Philip Robinson to confirm the number Colin Chick No park and ride contracts 
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of Park and Ride contracts terminated early with 
the member of the public (Adrian Oldman).

terminated early with GCC. 
The recent 93 termination by 
Stagecoach is a commercial 
service, not a GCC contract. 
The previous Arle Court 
contract ran for the agreed 
contract length.

766. Member Questions Q2 – Cllr Philip Robinson to discuss with comms 
about promoting the information and support that 
is already available to young people about social 
media. 

Chris Spencer Whilst the Comms team can 
provide generic 
communication regarding 
support with social media for 
young people, the work of 
Education officers and more 
specifically GHLL 
(Gloucestershire Health, 
Living and Learning), 
provides targeted 
communication and support 
to all young people directly in 
educational settings via their 
direct and indirect work with 
children and young people 
through resources, courses 
and support to educational 
settings in their delivery of E-
safety, self-care, resilience 
and peer support 
programmes. GHLL are also 
able to measure the impact of 
their work in supporting CYP 
in this area.

GHLL provides support and 
can measure impact of their 
work through:

 The number of schools 
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and colleges who are 
working towards and have 
achieved their Healthy 
Schools  and Mental 
Health Champions 
Awards, and the whole 
school interventions 
approach that schools 
have used around social 
media engagement 

 Ensuring teachers are 
confident and competent 
to deliver the relevant 
topics in the PSHE 
curriculum as evidenced in 
the  training data and 
evaluations from staff

 Supporting schools from 
KS1 up to KS 5 to have a 
spiral robust curriculum 
around E-safety

 Mental Health First Aid 
England Youth Training – 
2 day course FREE for 
staff in Gloucestershire 
schools and Mental Health 
First Aid  England lite – 
half day 

 Rolling out the Peer 
Mentoring to all Secondary 
Schools in the county 
providing peer to peer 
support around mental 
health and well-being and 
safe online behaviours

 Early intervention work 
using resources such as  
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Make me A Super Hero 
 (primary resilience 
lessons) Beyond Fed Up 
(secondary/FE suicide 
prevention)

 Listening to the voice of 
CYP through the Biennial 
Pupil Wellbeing Survey 
(Gloucestershire PWS) as 
well as using regional 
surveys through University 
of Bristol South West - 
School Health Research 
Network (SW-SHRN) and 
using this to undertake 
intervention work where 
appropriate.

 Working closely with the 
Integrated Care Board 
(ICB) to roll out the Young 
Minds Matter (YMM) 
Trailblazer programme

 Key partnership working 
with Gloucestershire 
Safeguarding Children’s 
Partnership to ensure 
Keeping Children Safe in 
Education is adhered to 

 Launching the Trusted 
Emotionally Available 
Adult (TEAA) training for 
all staff in KS1 & 2 and 
lower KS3 . The training 
enables the development 
of listening skills and 
explores good practice. 
Participants have the 
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opportunity to share what 
works well and hear 
examples from other 
settings, before 
considering how to 
establish a structure within 
their own setting to ensure 
there is a TEAA for their 
pupils. Staff will also have 
their own skills reaffirmed 
by:

o Gaining a greater 
understanding of their 
own mental health and 
the importance of self-
care

o Feeling more supported 
in their role as a Trusted 
Emotionally Available 
Adult

o Having the opportunity 
to practise empathetic 
responses and listening 
skills

o
Part Two The second 
training session involves the 
opportunity for practitioners to 
explore ways to work 
therapeutically within their 
professional limitations. 
Resources, ideas and 
practical activities for TEAAs 
to use in schools will be 
shared with participants, to 
support pupils with identified 
concerns such as:
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 Worry
 Sleep
 Self-esteem
 Confidence
 Bereavement
 Coping with Change
 Conflict
 Friendships

867. Member Questions Q7 – An officer from pensions to speak with Cllr 
Chloe Turner about monitoring the environmental 
performance of Brunel. 

Steve Mawson An officer will be in contact 
with Cllr Turner to discuss the 
issue. 

968. Member Questions Q15 – Cllr David Gray to confirm the details of 
the funding with Cllr Cate Cody.

Colin Chick Full details regarding the 
funding required to progress 
this project are set out in the 
June 2022 Cabinet report. 

This report states that a sum 
of approximately £14.1M is 
required in total.

£8M was approved by 
Cabinet in June 2020 and a 
further £6.1M was approved 
by Cabinet in June 2022. 

As explained in the Cabinet 
reports, not all of this funding 
is GCC funding. 

1069. Member Questions Q21 – Cllr Dominic Morris to provide Cllr Roger 
Whyborn with a list of parishes and districts who 
have made known to GCC their view of wanting 

Colin Chick There have been no 20mph 
introduced since 2021.

P
age 6



to see 20 mph schemes and of those who have 
passed resolutions to that effect. 

There are currently 7 
requests for 20mph in the 
current TRO programme, 
with 1 of them dependent on 
feasibility studies and the 
remaining 6 at varying stages 
of the Traffic Order process.

1. Minchinhampton, 
Stroud – On hold at 
the parishes request 
(design stage)

2. Fairford, Cotswold – 
Design 

3. Hatherley, Cheltenham 
– Design

4. Castleford Hill, FOD – 
Consultation complete 

5. Gotherington, 
Tewkesbury – 
Readvertising due to 
developer missing 2 
year legal deadline 

6. Nailsworth, Stroud – 
Consultation complete 

7. Chalford, Stroud – 
Requested, feasibility 
due following Road 
Safety Policy cabinet 
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paper in November

8. May Hill, FOD – 
20mph declined, 
30mph agreed

9. Slimbridge, Stroud - 
Requested, feasibility 
due following Road 
Safety Policy cabinet 
paper in November

10.Upper Rissington, 
Cotswolds - 
Requested, feasibility 
due following Road 
Safety Policy cabinet 
paper in November

11.Rodborough, Stroud – 
20mph declined, 
feasibility due following 
Road Safety Policy 
cabinet paper in 
November

12.St Briavells, FOD - 
Requested, feasibility 
due following Road 
Safety Policy cabinet 
paper in November

13.Arlingham, Stroud – 
Awaiting full funding to 
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be secured.

1170. Member Questions Q37 – Cllr Philip Robinson to confirm details of 
the proposed school funding survey with Cllr Paul 
Baker, as well as whether anything more can be 
done to further the case for Naunton Park school. 

Chris Spencer Naunton Park was one of 
fifteen projects GCC 
Education submitted for 
consideration under the DfE 
School Rebuilding 
Programme (SRP) in March 
this year.  The school was 
visited by surveyors from the 
DfE in May to look at the 
building to complement the 
information we submitted 
together with their own 
survey information.  As there 
was no guarantee GCC 
would be successful with our 
bid, we continued to progress 
the priority planned 
maintenance works.  These 
works include roofing repairs, 
addressing damp issues, 
mechanical/electrical works 
and removal of the remaining 
asbestos, and are scheduled 
for completion in December 
2022.  

Officers contacted the DfE 
again in October and in 
November to highlight the 
ongoing issues at the school. 
We have since been informed 
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that the schemes they are 
prioritising under SRP have 
critical issues associated with 
the structure of the building 
and its infrastructure.  

Following their visit in May 
they considered that much of 
the external fabric condition 
had already been dealt with 
and that the additional works, 
which are on site, will 
address a number of other 
priority issues in the building.  
Consequently, they consider 
the school is not a priority 
when compared to other 
schools they are considering 
across the country. 

In terms of moving forward, 
we continue to develop a 
scheme of planned 
maintenance works for the 
school.  These proposals will 
need to be considered 
against the other 
maintenance works which 
have been identified at other 
schools.  They will be 
assessed on priority of need 
and successful schemes will 
be identified as part of a 
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future Capital Maintenance 
Programme.  Officers in 
Education and Asset 
Management and Property 
services will continue to 
support the school through 
this.

12 Member Questions Q39 – Cllr Dominic Morris to confirm the schedule 
for the scheme with Cllr Ben Evans. 

Colin Chick Major project team will email 
Cllr Evans with project and 
phase milestones for overall 
scheme.

1371. Member Questions  Q43 – Cllr Philip Robinson to have a 
conversation with ITU on the issues relating to the 
bus provision for the Cotswold School, and to ask 
officers to efficiently deal with member requests 
going forward. 

Colin Chick Discussions held, all member 
requests to be dealt with as 
efficiently as possible.

1472. Constitution 
Committee

The Constitution to be updated according to the 
recommendations agreed by Council (details 
contained within the report). 

Sophie 
Benfield

Completed.

1573. Local Government 
Boundary 
Commission

Council to formally make the request of the Local 
Government Boundary Commission that 
Gloucestershire County Council be represented 
by single member divisions. 

Rob Ayliffe Notification of the request to 
be submitted in early January 
2023. 
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